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On Sunday, June 9, the Southeast subregion met at the Arbor Ballroom in Washington, D.C. to prepare 

for the upcoming Regional Peace Rally. Rev. Demian Dunkley, President of Family Federation for a 

Heavenly USA, and his wife, Yumiko, spoke about "absolute love and unity with True Parents and their 

representatives." The Southeast Subregion is working to bring 10,000 people to their upcoming rally 

featuring True Mother. 

 

"We can create results that are beyond anything that we have seen before and the offering that each of us 

can make is critical for the achievement of that," says Rev. Ernest Patton, Southeast Subregional Director. 

"Our contributions of prayer, heart, time, outreach and money will bring amazing progress to God's 

Providence in America and in our subregion." 

 

Volunteers worked together to set up the gathering, prepare a delicious lunch, and perform music and 

dance numbers. Their efforts created a beautiful region-wide Sunday Service that everyone enjoyed. 

 

 
 

You can support national events like the upcoming Southeast Peace Rally and the June 22 Peace Starts 

with Me Unity Festival in Las Vegas by donating to the National Victory Fund here. 

 

 


